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April 15, 2025 
 
 
Kristin Connelly 
Principal Planner 
City of Milwaukee 
Department of City Planning 
809 North Broadway, 2nd Floor  
Milwaukee, WI  53202 
 
Re:   Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District Support of We Energies  

file number 241873 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
We Energies is proposing to redevelop the stationary wastewater tanks at Valley Power Plant in 
Milwaukee, and we are writing to express our support of the project. 
 
The proposed We Energies project would replace an existing tank, four semi-permanent Frac 
tanks and seven temporary Frac tanks, which have a current combined capacity of 351,000 
gallons, with a new permanent Frac tank with a capacity of 625,000 gallons.  
 
The Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD) works closely with Valley Power 
Plant to curtail wastewater during large rain events. This proposed project would ensure We 
Energies’ ability to hold back wastewater discharges during significant rain events and help 
MMSD minimize the risk of combined sewer overflows. 
 
Again, MMSD supports We Energies’ application for the proposed Valley Power Plant 
stationary wastewater tank project. 
 
Sincerely, 

   
Kevin L. Shafer, P.E.  
Executive Director 


